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TRANSFER OF FUNDS — DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES  
 
Notice of Transfer.  The Department of Human Services (DHS) has notified the Department of 
Management (DOM) and the Legislative Services Agency (LSA) of a transfer of funds pursuant to Iowa 
Code section 218.6.  The DHS made three transfers in the following amounts for FY 2019: 
• $1.2 million from Woodward Resource Center to the Independence Mental Health Institute (MHI). 
• $250,000 from the Glenwood Resource Center to the Civil Commitment Unit for Sexual Offenders. 
• $250,000 from the Glenwood Resource Center to the Boys State Training School at Eldora. 

Iowa Code section 218.6 gives the DHS the authority to transfer funds between DHS institutions without 
prior written consent or approval from the Governor and the Director of the DOM.  The DHS is required to 
report any transfers made during a fiscal quarter to the Legislative Services Agency within 30 days of the 
beginning of the subsequent fiscal quarter. 
 
More Information.  For additional information, please contact the DOM or the LSA. 
 
LSA Staff Contact: Jess R. Benson (515.281.4611) jess.benson@legis.iowa.gov 
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